

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE
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HELD ON 21 FEBRUARY 2008


CROS.34/08
CORPORATE PARTNERSHIP POLICY

The Development and Support Manager (Mr Mark) submitted report CORP.90/07 providing a draft Partnership Policy for the City Council.

Effective partnership working should enhance the Council’s capacity to deliver services to the community more efficiently and effectively.  The Council’s Partnership Policy had been revised to incorporate the necessary improvements identified in the 2006 Use of Resources Assessment and the Audit Services Review, both of which concerned the effectiveness of the controls surrounding the Council’s Partnership Monitoring arrangements.

The Executive had on 21 January 2008 (EX.008/08) considered the matter and decided:

“(1) That the contents of the report be noted.

(2) That the number, category and type of partnership information retained by Corporate Services be noted.

(3) That the Corporate Partnership Policy be referred to the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee for comment and subsequently returned to the Executive for recommendation to the Council.”

The Committee had considered the Corporate Partnership Policy in October 2007 and, bearing in mind that little had changed, a Member asked why it had been submitted to the Committee again.

In response the Head of Scrutiny advised that the report to the October meeting was to afford the Committee the opportunity to be involved in policy development at an early stage.   The matter had to be referred again in order to comply with the requirements of the Budget and Policy Framework Rules within the Council’s Constitution.

A Member commented that the wording of paragraph 1.15 should be amended so that partnership activity was monitored and reported to the Executive, as well as Members.

Another Member felt that policy was very encouraging but questioned the clarity thereof for local communities.

In response the Director of Corporate Services said that the Corporate Partnership Policy would be available on the Council’s web site, but she would give some thought as to how it could be brought to the attention of the community.

RESOLVED – That the Executive be advised that the Committee welcomed the Corporate Partnership Policy appended to report CORP.90/07, subject to paragraph 1.15 of the report being amended so that partnership activity was monitored and reported to the Executive as well as Members.







